

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

December 2, 2014

Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq. Robinson & Cole 280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597

RE: Extension Request for Notification of Completion

EM-VER-155-130306 14-20 Isham Road West Hartford EM-VER-015-130425 623 Pine Street Bridgeport

Dear Attorney Baldwin:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your e-mail dated December 1, 2014, submitted on behalf of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless, requesting an extension of time to submit a notice of completion of construction and associated post modification inspection reports for the above-referenced exempt modifications.

The Council hereby grants a 30-day extension of time to submit a notice of completion of construction and associated post modification inspection reports for the above-referenced exempt modifications to January 9, 2014.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should Verizon need additional time beyond 30 days to submit a notice of completion and associated post modification inspection reports or decide not to proceed with construction.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Acting Executive Director

MAB/cm



Mulcahy, Carriann

From:

Bachman, Melanie

Sent:

Monday, December 01, 2014 4:17 PM

To:

Mulcahy, Carriann

Subject:

FW: Compliance with conditions of Approval

Please print this e-mail as evidence of a written request for an extension for the two referenced sites below.

Also, please draft an extension letter to January 9, 2015.

Thank you!

Melanie A. Bachman Staff Attorney/Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051 860-827-2951



CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION: The information contained in this c-mail is confidential and is-protected from general disclosure. If the recipient or the reader of this e-mail is not the intended recipient, or person responsible to receive this e-mail, you are requested to delete this e-mail immediately and do not disseminate or distribute or copy. If you have received this e-mail by mistake, please notify us immediately by replying to the message so that we can take appropriate action immediately and see to it that this mistake is rectified.

From: Baldwin, Kenneth [mailto:KBALDWIN@RC.com]

Sent: Monday, December 01, 2014 4:06 PM

To: Bachman, Melanie

Cc: Carter, Alexandria M; Mayo, Rachel

Subject: Compliance with conditions of Approval

EM-VER-155-130306 – 14-20 Isham Road, West Hartford CT EM-VER- 015-130425 - 623 Pine Street, Bridgeport CT

Melanie

We had hoped to have the compliance letters and back up information for the above referenced Exempt Mod filings to you this afternoon. It now appears as though that is not going to happen due to circumstances beyond our control. Centek has been working hard to track down the appropriate structural information for each site so that it can provide the required P.E. letters. That has proven to be a much more difficult task than we had anticipated. My apologies.

We are working hard to finish up these last audit letters and would ask for an additional extension until the end of December to do so.

Thank you.

Ken

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Robinson & Cole LLP 280 Trumbull Street

Hartford, CT 06103 Direct 860-275-8345 | Fax 860-275-8299 <u>kbaldwin@rc.com</u> | <u>www.rc.com</u> Bio |

Robinson+Cole

Boston | Hartford | New York | Providence | Stamford Albany | Los Angeles | New London | Miami

This transmittal may be a confidential attorney-client communication or may otherwise be privileged or confidential. If it is not clear that you are the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that you have received this transmittal in error; any review, dissemination, distribution, or copying of this transmittal is strictly prohibited. If you suspect that you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by telephone at 1-860-275-8200, or e-mail at it@rc.com, and immediately delete this message and all its attachments.

Robinson Cole

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 6, 2015

Melanie A. Bachman Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: EM-VER-155-130306 - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless 14-20 Isham Road, West Hartford, Connecticut

Dear Ms. Bachman:

On April 8, 2013, the Siting Council acknowledged receipt of Cellco's notice of intent to modify its telecommunications facility at 14-20 Isham Road in West Hartford, Connecticut. To accommodate Cellco's proposed modifications, the existing tower needed to be reinforced. I am told that the tower reinforcement work should be completed by the end of this week. I do not expect, however, that I will be able to provide the required close-out letter to you by the January 9, 2015 due date and, therefore, need to request an additional extension of 30-days to comply with the Council's condition of approval.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Copy to:

Sandy M. Carter



STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

January 14, 2015

Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq. Robinson & Cole 280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597

RE: Extension Request for Notification of Completion

EM-VER-155-130306 14-20 Isham Road West Hartford EM-VER-015-130425 623 Pine Street Bridgeport

Dear Attorney Baldwin:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your letters dated January 6, 2015, submitted on behalf of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless, requesting an extension of time to submit a notice of completion of construction and associated post modification inspection reports for the above-referenced exempt modifications.

The Council hereby grants a 90-day extension of time to submit a notice of completion of construction and associated post modification inspection reports for the above-referenced exempt modifications to April 9, 2015.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should Verizon need additional time beyond 90 days to submit a notice of completion and associated post modification inspection reports or decide not to proceed with construction.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Acting Executive Director

MAB/cm

